Making a difference

The Caldwells, affectionately known as Aunt Marion and
Uncle Max to thousands of Kennolyn campers, have influenced
the lives of children for over 60 years. The non-profit Max and
Marion Caldwell Foundation perpetuates this great legacy

by providing pre-paid camperships to deserving youth at
Kennolyn Camps and other California camps.

Max and Marion Caldwell Foundation Reaches its
Mission Within Three Years

Founded in 2002, the Max and Marion Caldwell Foundation

set out to offer the camp experience to children who would
otherwise be unable to attend camp. Summer 2006 not only
graduated the first recipients of the Aunt Marion and Uncle
Max three-year Camperships to attend Kennolyn’s Resident and
Day Camps, but also marked the first summer that all of the
Foundation’s camperships were fulfilled (meet our recipients on
the inside pages). When the Foundation was established, our
goal was to each year fund an additional three-year camper-
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ship to attend Kennolyn's Resident and Day Camps, as well as a

one-year campership to attend an American Camp Association

accredited camp in Northern California and a one-year camper-
ship to attend a Santa Cruz County camp.

The Foundation also awards the Caldwell's Camp Counselor
Educational Scholarship to thank camp counselors for their
dedication to campers and the camp industry. This scholar-
ship awards 51,000 toward college tuition for a different canmp
counselor each year. The counselor must have worked at a Max
and Marion Caldwell Foundation-affiliated camp for at least two
years and be hired for a third year.

In the short time that has passed and with the generous sup-
port of the Kennolyn Community, we have been able to not
only fulfill but also exceed our objectives. In 2006, we awarded
a very special memorial campership to honor John Lindskog,

a former Kennolyn counselor, who was so inspired by Aunt
Marion and Uncle Max that he started a camp of his own.

Just before the start of summer 2006, a most generous gift from
the Kirkwood Family Trust provided an additional campership
for 2006. It was a true gift to be able to call a child, who had
originally heard she wasn't going to attend camp this summer,
and tell her to pack her trunk — she was going to camp! The
Kirkwoods are long-time Kennolyn supporters and their gener-
ous gift was honored with a named campership, The Kirkwood
Family Campership, for a camper to attend Kennolyn's Resident
Camp. If you would like to consider a donation that would
provide a named campership, please send us an email and a
Foundation Board iviember woulid be happy to meet with you.

Foundation Contact Information

The Max and Marion Caldwell Foundation
P.O.Box 1653

Capitola, CA 95010
www.caldwellfoundation.org

email: foundation@caldwellfoundation.org

Pam Caldwell Nootbaar, Executive Director




Founders’ Grove Dedication

The Founders’ Grove at Kennolyn (located by the campfire
area) was dedicated to Aunt Marion and Uncle Max in 2005,
during Kennolyn Camps’ 60th summer celebration. The Aunt
Marion and Uncle Max Founders’ Grove serves as a permanent
reminder of their unique and inspiring vision that has influ-
enced the lives of thousands of campers

The dedication of the Grove
generated an outpouring of -
support, with donations being i
honored with a permanent
personalized plaque. The
donor sign, filled with these
names, provides a permanent
recognition of support for Aunt
Marion and Uncle Max, a link

AUNT MARION and UNCLE MAX

FOUNDERS' GROVE

to Kennolyn, as well as support
for the goais of the Foundation.
Donations of $500-$999 are
acknowledged as Grove Sup-
porters and donations of $1,000
or more become members of
the Redwood Circle. When
making a donation, please note
if you would like to be acknow!-
edged in the Founders' Grove.

Camp Gives Kids a World of Good and here is the
proof...

The campership that the Foundation graciously provided
could not have come at a better time. Though reluctant at first,
Joshie's experience at camp was more rewarding than either
of us could have imagined... [his] confidence, self-awareness
and perseverance are great gifts that you, the Foundation, and
especially Kennolyn itself have given not only to Joshua but to
our whole family. The work that you do in providing this kind
of opportunity is the greatest form of righteousness. He can't
wait until next summer!

- Rachel, parent of Joshua

Kennolyn Camps was the best! Thank you so much! It was
great doing all the fun stuff. | loved swimming, archery, horse
vaulting, art and popsicles during closing circle. This camp is
good for me. | can't wait for next summer to go again! It was
the best part of the summer. | love Kennolyn Camps!

- Theo, Kennolyn Day Camp, Summer 2006

‘She was really shy at first, but the camp environment was so
good for her. She made some great friends at camp and contin-
ued some friendships from previous [summers]. She said this
past session was the best summer she ever had. | think if she
continued with camp it would positively influence her life even
more. She was disappointed that she couldn’t come back next
year because her scholarship ran out.

- Katie, Maddy's counselor

Meet the Campers Touched by Your Donations to
The Max and Marion Caldwell Foundation

AUNT MARION AND UNCLE MAX
RESIDENT CAMPERSHIP (2006)

Joshua Michelberg of San Jose, CA, was
awarded the Aunt Marion and Uncle Max
Resident Campership to attend Kennolyn
Camps’ Resident Camp for 2006-2008.

AUNT MARION AND
UNCLE MAX DAY
CAMPERSHIP (2006)

Theo Mickey of Santa Cruz, CA, was
awarded the Aunt Marion and Uncle Max
Day Campership to attend Kennolyn
Camps’ Day Camp for 2006-2008.



CALDWELL FAMILY CAMPERSHIP
(20086)

Deyandria Ibarra of Los Olivos, CA, was
awarded the Caldwell Family Campership
for 2006. She attended Plantation Farm
Camp - a working farm located in Sonoma
County.

KENNOLYN CAMPERSHIP (2006)

Gregory Roberts of Sacramento, CA, was
awarded the Kennolyn Campership for
2006. He attended Camp Krem, which
operates in Santa Cruz County.

JOHN LINDSKOG MEMORIAL
CAMPERSHIP (2006)

The John Lindskog Memorial Campership
was awarded to Parker Langston of Felton,
CA. John was a counselor at Kennolyn in
‘the early years’and was inspired to start
his own camp “Coppercreek”with his wife
whom he met at Kennolyn. John passed
away in 2005.

KIRKWOOD FAMILY CAMPERSHIP
(2006)

The Kirkwood Family Campership was
awarded to Victoria Vasquez of Gilroy, CA.
The Kirkwoods have sent their children
and grandchildren to Kennolyn and have
seen the affects of a camp experience on
a child. They wanted a deserving youth
to have this same life-long impact. The
Foundation deeply appreciates the Kirkwood's support and cre-
ated a 2006 campership in their honor.

AUNT MARION AND UNCLE MAX
RESIDENT CAMPERSHIP (2005)

Brittany Sturla of Foster City, CA, was
awarded the Aunt Marion and Uncle Max
Resident Campership to attend Kennolyn
Camps’Resident Camp for 2005-2007.

AUNT MARION AND UNCLE MAX DAY
CAMPERSHIP (2005)

Devin McCutchen of Santa Cruz, CA, was
awarded the Aunt Marion and Uncle Max
Day Campership to attend Kennolyn
Camps’ Day Camp for 2005-2007.

AUNT MARION AND UNCLE MAX
RESIDENT CAMPERSHIP (2004)

Madeleine Carpenter of Corralitos, CA,
was awarded the Aunt Marion and Uncle
Max Resident Campership to attend
Kennolyn Camps'Resident Camp for
2004-2006.

AUNT MARION AND UNCLE MAX DAY
CAMPERSHIP

Kaiya-lnman Williams of Santa Cruz, CA,
was awarded the Aunt Marion and Uncle
Max Day Campership to attend Kennolyn
Camps' Day Camp for 2004-2006.

Meet the Counselors Honored for Their
Dedication to Kids and the Camp Experience

Molly Noyes was awarded the
Caldwell’s Camp Counselor
Educational Scholarship for 2005.
Molly is attending CSU Monterey
Bay. She attended Kennolyn as

a camper and has worked as a
counselor for three summers.
(2005)

Jenny McCann was awarded
the Caldwell's Camp Counselor

Educational Scholarship for 2006.
Jenny is attending The Teachers
College in New York, getting

her teaching credential, and has
worked at Kennolyn for three
summers. (2006)




Generous Donors to the Max and Marion Caldwell Foundation

American Camp
Association

Beta Sigma Phi

Bosso Williams Law Firm

Camp Kinneret and Sunny
Skies Day Camp

Comerica Bank

Computerland of Capitola

Ebay Foundation

Friendly Pines Camp

Hutchison and Bloodgood

I GoTo Camp

Kennolyn 2005 Staff

Kennolyn Camps

Kennolyn CITs 2005

Manion Bell Insurance

Western Association of
Independent Camps
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Cory and Claire Aboudara

Leslie Adams

Haig and Ruth Aivazian

Jane Anthony

The Archuleta Family

Philip Atkins-Pattenson

Evelyn Attaway

The Ausherman Family

The Barber Family

Malvin and Barbara Barer

Peter Bargetto

The Barsamian Family

Damon and Karen Beck

Stefanie and Rich Bellucci

Shannon and Debbie
Belville

The Berke Family

Steve and Pat Berkley

Douglas and Jane Berl

The Blackburn Family

Marvin and Patty Bloom

Barbara Blunden

Marie Bourget

Bernie and Marian
Bourriague

The Boyce Family

Robert Bragg

The Brassinga Family

Phil and Diane Brewer

Marion Brown

Bebe Brown-May

Paul and Cricket
Brownglad

The Brunson Family

Justin Bryant

Paul and Susan Burrowes

Lee Byrnes

Lin Byrnes

Steven Burrows

Conley and Debbie Byrnes

Connie Cahill

Ken and Candy Caldwell

Steve and Emily Caldwell

Alan and Louise Caldwell

The Callinan Family

The Carlson Family

Marilyn Carney

Valerie Carpenter

Joe Chapon and Bob
DePorter

The Conrad Family

Cooley Youngblood

The Cortella Family

George Crabtree

Sheldon and Janet
Crandall

Gordon Curry

Henry Cymerman

The Dammann Family

HK and Margery Darling

The Darrow Family

Mel and Pam De Weerd

The Deaton Family

Raymond Dell'lsola

Heidi Denenholz

The Dicioccio Family

Todd and Wendy
Dickerson

Bill and Janet Dinsmore

The Ditz Family

Karen Diulus

W.J.and Roberta Dodge

Dolan Ditz

John Double and Rise
Berry

Richard Draeger

The Dolan Family

Doris Duff

Nancy Dunbar

Sharon Dwyer

The Edelhart Family

Rich and Laura Everett

Thomas and Lynn Falcon

Richard Finch

Marvin Fletcher

Lee Flippin

Thomas Floyd

The Floyd Family

Ken and Elaine Folmar

David and Kim Folmar

Carolyn and Roger Folmar

Philip and Maureen Fox

Peter and Robin Frazier

The Freitag Family

The Freman Family

John and Theresa
Garguilo

The Gavenman Family

Baruch and Lori Geiger

C.R.Gibb

Bruce and Ellen Gilmore

Roy Glass and Mary Potcet

Dale and Gail Gleichweit

Jerald Goldman

Neil and Alison Goradia

The Gough Family

Barbara Grajski

Bill Graue

" Lynn Grigsby

Michael Halow

Greg and Kathryn
Hampton

Robert Hanson and Lida
Dicus

The Hardaway Family

Stephen and Bonnie
Herzig

Gary Hirsch

Calvin and Jeanette Hollis

Susan Holloway

The Hooper Family

The Hopper Family

Mike and Sally Horner

Kenand Carol Ann Howell

Chiyoko Ishibashi

Ugo Jacuzzi

The Jarman Family

Lindsey and Dan Johnson

Ron and Marilyn Johnson

Richard and Patricia Jones

Caitlin Kelly

Patricia Kendrick

Kristen Kerman

The Kersten Family

Montgomery Kersten

Doug Kirkwood

Harry and Elizabeth
Kirkwood

Robert and Joyce Kleiner

Peter Klembara

David Klonoff

Richard and Alice Kulka

Bob Lampton

David and Sharon Landon

The Langmack Family

William and Alice Layher

Richard LeFevre

John Lenz

Don Lenz

Markand Candace
Leonard

Larry Less and Leslie Tyler

Steve Liebenberg

Sharlene Limon

The Lincoln Family

Stephen Lind

John and Connie
Linneman

John and Deborah Lloyd

William Lonon-Smith

Jim and Barb Mackraz

Martin Majestic

David Marguardt

The Martinson Family

Joseph Marvin

The Massey Family

The Matthews Family

Nancy McFarland

The McGovern Family

Michael and Regina
McGraw

The McMaster Family

Ed and Marion McNamara

Bruce McPherson

Caryn McSweeney

Susan Meaney

John and Catherine
Melendy

Matthew Mezger and
Patricia Hughes

Ed and Peggy Mihm

The Mill Family

Chris Miller

Adele Miller

The Mirbach Family

The Modic Family

The Montgomery Family

Alice Montgomery

John and Sandra
Montgomery

Thie Montrym Family

Bill and Anne Monty

Walter Moos-Miller

Ashley Morishige

The Murray Family

Sally Myerson

The Nelson Family

The Newman Family

Edward and Joann
Newman

James Newton

Pam and Joe Nootbaar

Herbert and Elinor
Nootbaar

Shirley Nootbaar

Michael and Joan Noyes

Richard Orser

The Ouyang Family

Gerry Overaa

Clint and Sandra Parks

The Pavlov Family

The Pearson Family

Bob Pearson

Larry and Teresa Petersen

Joel and Diana Peterson

Kaylie Pezzuto

The Podesta Family

Chris and Katie Poole

Bill Pryor

Robert Pye

Chris Quinn

Donald Rees

Randy Repass

Mike Reynolds

The Riley Family

The Roberts Family

The Rosenfeld Family

Anita Roth

Saul Rowen

Fred and Barbara Salata

Michael and Maryann
Sanders

Carolyn Schaaf

J.Schneider

Clare Schneider and Drew
Barringer

Sarah Schoellkopf

The Schulte Family

Gary Scofield and Gail
Carhart

Jim Secrest

Sally Sehring

Tim and Anne Seiler

Tom and Robin Shanahan

George Shelby

Jeremy and Carolyn Siegel

Bud Smith

The Smith Family

Sharon Smith

The Spence Family

Mirannne Strader

The Strader Family

The Stromberg Family

Chris and Lorna Strotz

Randi Stroud Fisher

Tom and Linda Stowitts

Tim Sutherland

Sanford Svetcov

Bob Swenson

Alain Tave

Ron Teague

The Templeton-Smith
Family

The Tenboer Family

Beulah Thomas

Katie and Jeff Tiggleman

The Tobin Family

Andrew and Brenda
Townsend

Patty Townsend

Samantha Townsend

Richard and Patronella
Treadwell

Vicki and George
Turegano

Tomek Ulatowski

Paul and Kristen Vais

Pat and Jack Veatch

The Vera Family

The Verbaken-Klejnen
Family

Singh Virk

Connie and Alan
Wadsworth

Graham and Kate
Wadsworth

Shay Walling

Joe and Gayle Wampler

The Warner Family

Carolyn Weisz

Charlie and Beth Wheeler

Karen Whitcomb

The White Family

Joe and Mary Wiese

Dick and Pam Wood

The Wu Family

Evelyn Yancurra

The Zak Family



